The Pipers Area Residents Association.

The 308th Committee meeting held on Monday 14th February 2011 at 8pm at the Croft Sports Centre.
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	Apologies for absence: Pete Cousins, Duncan Cunningham (Vice Chair) Cllr Fionuala Foley, Cllr Brian Mattock PC. Tim North.

Attending: Linda Kasmaty (Treasurer), Noel Gardner, Adrian Downing, Daphne Hardwick, Bob Robertson, Susanne Webb, Denise McMahon, Rosemarie Phillips, Kareen Boyd. Cllr Mike Bawden

Resignations : Graeme Christmas, Ron Underwood 

Confirmation of the minutes of the 307th committee meeting held on the 10th January 2011 at 8pm.

Proposed                     Seconded

Bob Robertson             Suzanne Webb

Matters arising

Coate development

It was agreed at the last meeting we should draft a letter to the council objecting to the latest planning application concerning development of land near Coate Water, known as Commonhead, based on the increased traffic impact on the Pipers area – however it is not clear whether this letter has been drafted of sent. Agreed that the last vote still stands and the letter should be sent if not already. However, it was noted not all PaRa members are against development in this area generally. 

Cllr Mike Bawden (CMB) advised of the scheduled meeting on the 8th March 2011 and should individuals or he committee wish to speak out about the development then they/ we would need to book a slot by the 1st March 2011. 

Kareen Boyd (KB) asked for the councillors position on Coate and CMB advised that the site “will be developed, just a matter of when” he personally is supportive of Coate and its protection having previously (since his election in 1967) been hopeful for University albeit this will not happen in foreseeable future. He explained that since the 1980’s it was usual to build developments up to strategic traffic routes – i.e. the A419 and the M4.

CMB indicated that Coate itself would be ‘totally protected’ with the planned landscape to provide adequate protection. With what is proposed “sufficient protection has to be assumed”. A request for a ransom strip has not been granted. 

This discussion raised the issue of a “5 Year Rolling Land Bank” which is currently required by Law (which the current Government are not interested about?) and if the borough does not have this in place then there is the potential for any developer to ‘automatically be granted planning permission”. CMB advised Swindon is on the margin and is required to build around 1200 houses on average each year until 2026. Daphne Hardwick raised her concerns about where this was going to stop and the potential ‘donut’ effect this ongoing development was having on Swindon. CMB explained the borough were under a legal duty to ensure a 5 year land bank, expansion and the requirement for houses to be built by each government means they are basically just doing their job. There is some talk of boundaries being extended to the West in Wiltshire and ongoing argument as to whether the borough should step in. 

Croft Update 

CMB - In December it was agreed to proceed with the proposal to place a school on the Croft Site. This is the present situation which us subject to change but it was made very clear by CMB that this was highly unlikely quoted leaving the meeting “should the school go ahead… and it probably will”. However there are a number of very strict stages to go through. 

CMB advised: 

· Any proposed school would look to receive an intake of pupils in September 2012

· Bids are being considered by Swindon Borough Council (SBC) for the administration of the school it will be a Non Local Authority School. 

· No plans have as yet been submitted to the SBC planning committee – perhaps around Autmn Winter time we can expect these. 

· Bristol Diocese has expressed an interest in bidding for the proposed Croft Primary School 

· No traffic assessments on the proposed site have been carried out to date by SBC – but will be done so at the appropriate time 

· He advised of an oversubscription of 80 reception places for September 2011. 

· He and Councillors Mattock and Foley have stated that they have been unhappy with the current traffic problems in the area and have been discussing the potential access point via Croft Road with the Chief Highway Engineer for the last 6 years.  

· He personally feels that closing St Margaret's Road would assist the traffic problems, although his position on Marlborough Lane remains unclear – and is likely to be until such time as plans are submitted. 

· In relation to the retention of the existing public Croft play park – raised by KB due to inconsistencies about the retention of said play park -  ( these are directly in front of the Cllrs preferred access to the proposed school) any such affected facility could be replaced from the Burma Castrol Section 106 Money. He wants a play facility – but nothing can be done until plans are there.

· Parents drive to School and traffic problems are found at all existing and new schools. The borough have invested in existing schools (Lethbridge) and built new schools in existing areas (Westcott).

The Locarno 

Rosemarie Phillips (RP) showed the committee the Evening Advertiser article confirming that planning permission for the 7 storey building had been refused. MB advised an earlier permission still stands, albeit the contract being SBC and Bach Homes is now broken so the current position is essentially void.. MB reminded the committee that this application was supported by PaRa and the ward councillors 2 years earlier. MB explained that SBC basically cannot afford to develop the Locarno as with the Mechanics Institute which would cost in the region of £15-20 million. 

Planning Applications

SBC are due to receive a revised planning application for the Old Driving Test Centre for 3 or 4 houses.

The newsletter

Agreed that Newsletter will be produced quarterly with the next one due April 2011. 

Any Other Business  

RP is becomingly increasingly concerned with the Garage on the corner of Old Mill Lane and parking on the double yellow lines and wished to draw the matter to the attention of the Councillor. 

Marlborough Lane – MB and Police Inspector Nick John were viewing the situation of a abandoned vehicle (??) at 10.30am the following morning and would report back. 

KB feels that PaRa should consider its purpose in relation to neighbouring committees and how it may become more effective 

Agreed by all present to change the time of the meeting – bring it forward one hour to 7pm with effect from the next meeting. THIS IS NOT POSSIBLE DUE TO THE HALL BEING BOOKED BY BROWNIES – THE START TIME MUST REMAIN AT 8PM

Treasurer's Report

Income:   £4729                                        Expenditure:  £4786.50

In Bank:                                £1219.58

In  30 day notice:                    £600.16

Membership Secretary's Update

The membership secretary was not present.

Date of Next Meeting

Monday 14th March 2011 at Croft at 8pm


	

	
	
	


